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Good morning.  Apologies if you get this slightly later today but the day has already been busy with 

lots going on.  Whilst I am typing away, the reception children are busy determining which role 

they woud like to have in the Christmas production.  There is a heated discussion between a group 

of children as to who will be the 'most important' sheep!  Still that was short lived after they all sat 

and sang Away in a Manger together.   

 

The children have (hopefully!) all had their photos taken this week.  I want to give a  thank you to 

Mrs Anderson who organises this military operation.  It is no easy job coordinating 520 children 

having photos taken, particularly with those post lunch.  Organising sibling and individual photos 

takes some serious organisation and a high step count for Mrs Anderson on those days.  A huge 

well done to the Nursery children who I hear from the photographer were absolute stars.  The 

photographer is aiming to get the photos to us very quickly so that you have them all in good time 

for Christmas.  

 

Excitement is hotting up for the Christmas Fayre next Saturday.  Thank you to everyone who has 

helped sell raffle tickets, I believe we've sold a record number of tickets this year, which all help 

raise funds for the school.  I know that people will be busy getting  the jam jars together over the 

weekend ready for next week too.  

 

I am pleased to say that we have now recruited a great teacher to cover Mrs Goree's maternity 

leave.  Alder class parents already know that Mrs Goree is hoping to start her maternity leave from 

Monday 10th December hopefully before baby Goree puts in an appearance around the new 

year.  Miss Chloe Howard will be joining the Pyrford team from Monday 3rd December and will 

work alongside Mrs Goree for the week before taking over the class.  I am sure you will join me in 

welcoming Miss Howard to the school.  We are so fortunate to be able to recruit a good teacher 

in the current recruitment crisis in education.  

 

Whilst talking about the teacher recruitment crisis which has severely hit other schools over the 

last 5 years, Pyrford has always been fortunate enough to have very stable staffing and has actively 

sought to train its own teachers through the SCITT (School Centred Initial Teacher Training) 

programme.  As a National Support School, Pyrford takes an active and key role in the Surrey 

Teaching Schools Network.  We currently work closely with George Abbot Teaching School to 

train new teachers.  Our staff not only train teachers on the job in our school, but deliver 

professional practice and lectures to graduate trainees working across Surrey.  The SCITT 

programme was recently inspected by Ofsted and our own teachers were part of that inspection 

process.  I am really pleased to say that the inspection team found the SCITT to be Outstanding in 

all four categories (Outcomes for Trainees, Quality of training across the partnership, Quality of 

leadership and management across the partnership and Overall effectiveness).  Ofsted were keen 

to report that 'The Partnership provides a regular supply of high quality teachers and is making a 

very strong contribution to meeting employment needs of local Primary and Secondary Schools.' 

'The Programme is making an invaluable contribution to the recruitment challenges in the local area 

and promoting wider collaboration and training across a range of schools.'  If any of you out there 

hold degrees and are looking for a change of career or are interested in becoming a teacher, please 

feel free to contact me.  

 

Lastly well done to our children who performed really well in the Woking Music Festival bringing 

home the shield.  A very big thank you to Mrs Nightingale for organising this and giving her time to 

prepare the children. 

 

Please remember to keep a close eye on the newsletter.  I appreciate it feels like information 

overload at this time of year, but we are doing our best to organise so many things and 

communicate as best we can.  Wishing you all a great weekend - keep warm!  

 
Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

23November 2018 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 



Squirrels  - Olivia Steen for being kind and 

helpful. 

Hazel - Immy Fitch for excellent effort in phonics. 

Beech - Iman Ahmad for brilliant Maths. 

Chestnut - Isabel Lambkin for working really hard 

with her phonics. 

Oak - Sophie Kidd for gorgeous singing and great 

behaviour. 

Cedar - Theo Brockway for always sharing ideas 

in carpet times. 

Hawthorn - Isabella Ahmad for great behaviour 

and being a good role model to others. 

Elm - Ahmed Najaf for fantastic work on column 

addition and subtraction. 

Maple - Freya Cuttle for thoughtful writing in RE 

about Saul’s conversion to Paul. 

Birch - Genevieve Cassidy for writing an amazing 

Gangsta Granny story. 

Alder - Isadora Rubie for excellent Science work 

about sound and vibrations. 

Larch - Safa Wajad for writing a brilliant 

newspaper report on Gangsta Granny. 

Cherry - Eleanor Alderman for a beautiful 

watercolour cityscape. 

Willow - Rafi Quddoos for a thoughtful acrostic 

about Islam and the Qur’an. 

Sycamore - Iqra Hussain for a fantastic piece of 

artwork on the Northern Lights. 

Laurel - Isabelle Cuttle and Sophie Wass for 

fantastic art work on the theme of the ‘Northern 

Lights’. 

Holly - Sadiya Rahman for a fantastic pastel 

drawing of the Northern Lights. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Applications for September 2019 are now OPEN!   

Follow the link below for application forms, register of interest forms and admissions policy. 

https://www.squirrelsnurserypyrford.co.uk/page/?title=Forms&pid=9 

PRAYER CLUB 

Thursdays, 3:15 - 3:50 pm 

in Maple Class 

Prayer Club is for all children 

and parents are welcome. 

Including special prayers for the children and staff - 

this time for Year  6. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE ADVANCED RECORDER GROUP 

Well done to all the children in the Advanced 

Recorder Group, who took part in the Woking 

Music Festival last night. They practised hard for 

this and were an absolute credit to the school, 

gaining a distinction in their class and winning the 

Pauline Brown Shield. The adjudicator commented 

not only on their high standard of performance, 

but also on their smart appearance, excellent 

behaviour and clear enjoyment on stage. Thank 

you to all the parents who came to support us!   Ali 

Nightingale 

Later this academic year, we will be introducing a new online booking and payments system.  This will allow you 

to book your lunches, Breakfast Club and Treetops places, trips, parents’ evening bookings etc all on the same 

site.  When booking lunches, Breakfast Club and Treetops, you will need to have credit in your account, ie 

payment will be required in advance.  We already request payment in advance for these bookings, but the new 

system will not allow a booking without payment.   

https://www.squirrelsnurserypyrford.co.uk/page/?title=Forms&pid=9


SCHOOL DATES FOR 2018—2019 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Bring a Gift Day for Secret Santa donations NOT 

MUFTI 
Wed 28 November  

African Children’s Choir Concert at CoGS Wed 28 November 19:00 - 20:30 

KS1 Jam Jars to School Thu 29 November  

Christmas Fayre Sat 1 December 11:00-14:00 

Bag2School collection Mon 3 December  

‘Robin Hood’ Panto for whole school Tue 4 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Wed 5 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Thu 6 December  

Yr 3 Romans & Celts Day Thu 6 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Fri 7 December  

PTA Parents’ Christmas Party Fri 7 December  

Christmas Tree Sale Sun 9 December 10:00-13:00 

Christingle Service at CoGS Sun 9 December 16:00 

Squirrels Sing Christmas Mon 10 December 14:30-15;00 

Yr R Christmas Production Tue 11 December 09:30 

KS1 Christmas Production Tue 11 December 14:00 

KS1 Christmas Production Wed 12 December 09:30 

Squirrels Sing Christmas Thu 13 December 14:30-15;00 

Christmas Lunch & Christmas Jumper Day Fri 14 December  

KS2 Christmas Carols at CoGS Mon 17 December evening 

KS2 Christmas Carols at CoGS Tue 18 December afternoon 

Junior Christmas Disco Tue 18 December 18:30-20:00 

School Christmas Service at CoGS Wed 19 December 09:30 

Last Day of Autumn Term Wed 19 December finish at 13:30  

Christmas Holidays 20 December to 2 January   

INSET Day Thu 3 January  

INSET Day Fri 4 January  

First Day of Spring Term Mon 7 January  

Primary Admissions deadline Tue 15 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Wed 16 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Thu 17 January  

Yr 4 to Synagogue Thu 31 January  

o2 Young Voices Concert Fri 1 February  

Yr 6 Bikeability Mon 4 - Fri 8 February  

PTA Quiz Night Fri 8 February  

Spring Half term 18 - 22 February  

Yr 6 Greek workshop Thu 28 February  

Yr 1 to Windsor Castle Tue 5 March  

Yr 2 to Brooklands Museum Thu 14 March  

Yr 5 to the Mosque Thu 21 March  

Yr 4 Residential to Hindleap Mon 1 - Wed 3 April  

School Easter Service at CoGS Fri 5 April 09:30 

Last Day of Spring Term Fri 5 April finish at 13:30 

Easter Holidays 8 - 22 April  

First Day of Summer Term Tue 23 April  

Yr 5 Viking workshop Mon 29 April  

Reception to British Wildlife Centre Wed 1 May  

May Bank Holiday Mon 6 May  



Description Date Time 

Yr 3 Residential to Henley Fort Tue 7 - Wed 8 May  

SATs Week 13 - 17 May  

Yr 5 Residential to West Dean Tue 14 - Fri 17 May  

Yr 4 Tropical Zoo Workshop Wed 22 May  

Summer Half term 27 - 31 May  

INSET Day Mon 3 June  

Yr 2 to The Look Out Discovery Centre Tue 11 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Wed 12 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Thu 13 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Liddington Hall Mon 17 - Fri 21 June  

Yr 1 to Chessington Tue 18 June  

Yr 4 to Wisley Wed 19 June  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Service at Guildford Cathedral Thu 27 June  

Secondary School Induction Days Tue 2 and/or Wed 3 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Thu 4 July  

PTA Family BBQ Fri 12 July  

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Wed 24 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Wed 24 July finish at 13:30 



URGENT 

We are looking for 

qual if ied First 

Aiders to volunteer 

at the Christmas 

Fayre on 1st 

December. 

If you are able to help, please contact  

Jenny Watkins by email  

jcarussia@hotmail.com 

We desperately need some Santas for a 45 minute 

slot on the Christmas Fayre day. Please come 

forward as it’s essential to 

grotto!  

http://www.slottr.com/

sheets/13140743 

mailto:jcarussia@hotmail.com
http://www.slottr.com/sheets/13140743
http://www.slottr.com/sheets/13140743




















 

Please hand in your collection 

boxes to the office if you can’t 

come to the service 


